SAN BERI\iARDINO COUNTY SHERIFF’'S DEPARTMENT
Grant Agreement No. C22L0613
Johanna Naughton, Project Manager

Issue:

San Bernardino County Sheriff's Department (SBCSD) has requested an extension to purchase and
submit their reimbursement request for equipment that they were awarded in Grant Agreement No.
C22L0613.

Background:

SBCSD was awarded a $150,000 equipment grant for the purchase of a patrol boat and trailer. SBCSD
was given a performance period through March 31, 2024. SBCSD is requesting to extend the
performance period deadline to March 31, 2025.

Project Status:

This grant agreement was funded on November 21, 2022.

Items for Consideration:

There have been significant delays in manufacturing due to the COVID-19 crisis. The
manufacturer/builder of the boat told the grantee that the boat would not be complete until October
2024 due to a delay in the manufacturing of the engines.

SBCSD requests an extension to the performance period deadlines as outlined in the grant agreement.
This extension would change the deadline to purchase and reimburse for the equipment to March 31%,
2025.

The federal funding for this grant agreement (FY 22/23) is available until 2028 when it reverts.

Recommendation:

Due to delays in manufacturing, staff recommends an extension to purchase and submit a
reimbursement request.
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